

NEWSLETTER

www.condoverschool.co.uk (01743) 872108

February	During School Day	After school
Monday 22nd	Estuary Class Trip to Stratford-upon-Avon (Be in school at 8.00am)	KS1 Football Club 3.15-4.15 KS2 Football Club 3.15-4.15
Tuesday 23rd		KS2 Netball Club 3.15-4.15
Wednesday 24th	Year 5 Electronics Extravaganza Day at Church Stretton School	KS1 Science Club 3.15-4.15 Friends of Condover School Meeting, Horseshoes Pub, Dorrington 7.00-8.00pm
Thursday 25th	KS2 Swimming	KS2 Rugby Club 3.15-4.15 Chess Club 3.15-4.15
Friday 26th		KS2 Dance Club 3.15-4.15

School News

This week we have focused on internet safety. Over the half term break ask your children to explain the SMART rules! Many children in both Key Stage 1 and 2 have their own devices which allow them to access the internet: Mobile phones, games, ipads, smart TVs, laptops, Kindle Fires etc. They talked about the places they accessed the internet and even that they were able to communicate with people they didn't know! A lot of children, mainly in Key Stage 2 have Facebook, Instagram and snapchat accounts. The children told us that their favourite place to use their devices is their bedroom but many accessed them in different rooms and even away from home.

Although it is the holiday and we do not set formal homework, in light of the fact that Internet Safety Day was on Tuesday and the internet is clearly such an important part of our lives, you may find it useful to look at https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/ with your children to find out more about internet safety. Have a super week.

Kerrie Lewis

School Council

On Wednesday 10th February, Condover CE Primary held a mufti day to raise money for the charity UNICEF. Each pupil donated £1 so we could come in our own clothes. We really enjoyed the opportunity to come to school without wearing a uniform! At lunch time we also made a money trail out of copper coins that the children had brought in. It went almost all the way round the playground and everyone enjoyed participating. It was an amazing day and we raised lots of money to help the children who need it.

Kirsten and Reuben, School Council Chair and Vice Chair.



Ellie Kimber has achieved her 25m swimming certificate.

Tabby Kimber has received her 'Go' award at Judo and her 25m swimming certificate.

Well done girls!

Peace

Trust

Love

Hope Friendship

DIARY DATES

Thursday 3rd March Instrumental Workshop at St. Lawrence's Primary School 9.30-11.30

Friday 4th March Multicultural Storyteller visiting school

> Thursday 10th March Book Fair in School

Friday 18th March Sport Relief

Monday 21st March Drop-in 3.15-6.00pm

Wednesday 23rd March Easter Church Service 9.30am Easter Disco 6.00-7.30pm

Thursday 24th March Last day of Spring Term

Monday 11th April Summer Term Starts

Thursday 14th April NSPCC Assembly

Thursday 21st April NSPCC Workshops for Years 5 and 6

> Wednesday 4th May Year 4 Blown Away Day Church Stretton School

> > Friday 13th May Arthog Trip

Friday 27th May Break up for Half Term

Monday 6th June School reopens

Friday 22nd July Break up for Summer Holidays

Swimming Lessons

If your child is in school but unable to go swimming please let the office know. Children will need to stay in school and may not be collected early. Thank you.

> This week our Sharing Assembly Focus was:

Internet Safety

The music we have been listening to was:

> Telephone By Lady Ga Ga

Football Report

On Wednesday 10^{th} February 2016 Condover football team went to the sports village and played 3 matches in a tournament. We drew our first match, 0 - 0 against Baschurch then we played St Peters and we won 2 - 0 and finally we played Longden, beating them 1 - 0.

We played really well and won our group. This means we are through to the next round.

School Letters

We have had many cases recently when parents have said they have not been given certain information, or are unaware of something that is happening in school, when this information has in fact been communicated by letter and/or via the newsletter.

We do depend on you reading letters (please check your children's book bags daily) and the newsletter so that all children are equipped for their activities and trips. Some of the children do get upset when they do not have their packed lunch, permission slip or equipment and it also creates extra work for us.

Family Services at Condover Church

Sunday 21st February at 10.00 am

Sunday 6th March at 10.00am (Mothering Sunday)

Everyone very welcome We look forward to seeing you.

Thank you for supporting our mufti day in support of **Day for Change**. We raised an amazing

£203.23

Friends of Condover School

Pamper Night

The Friends' Pamper Night on Wednesday was a great success and thoroughly enjoyed by all who attended.









